# **Eastern Illinois University** The Keep

**LCBAS** Newsletters

Administration & Publications

5-1-2001

# LCBAS Newsletter May 1, 2001

Eastern Illinois University

Follow this and additional works at: http://thekeep.eiu.edu/lumpkin\_newsletters



Part of the Business Commons

#### Recommended Citation

Eastern Illinois University, "LCBAS Newsletter May 1, 2001" (2001). LCBAS Newsletters. 7. http://thekeep.eiu.edu/lumpkin\_newsletters/7

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Administration & Publications at The Keep. It has been accepted for inclusion in LCBAS Newsletters by an authorized administrator of The Keep. For more information, please contact tabruns@eiu.edu.

#### **LCBAS Newsletter**

May 1, 2001

This will be the last issue of the newsletter until Fall 2001 semester begins. Have a great summer!

### **Staff Updates**

Dept. of Military Science

Mary Harris has been hired as Office Systems Specialist I. Welcome!

#### School of Business

Dr. Sid Dudley has been named Advisor of the Year by the American Marketing Association. Congratulations!

Dr. Karen Ketler will be returning from her sabbatical in time to teach Summer semester. Welcome back!

Dr. Carol Lundgren will be retiring May 31, 2001. Congratulations and best wishes!

Erik Quist has been promoted to LAN Support Specialist I. Congratulations!

#### School of Family & Consumer Sciences

John Akers is a new driver for Peace Meal. Welcome!

Ms. Carol Armstrong and Dr. Laurent Gosselin will be retiring May 31, 2001. We wish both of you the best!

Dr. Lucy Campanis will be returning from sabbatical and will teach Summer semester. Welcome back to the USA!

Melissa Coleman has accepted the position of Child Care Resource Specialist in the CCR&R Center. Welcome!

Cindy Diehl has accepted the position as Accountant II in the Peace Meal Senior Nutrition Program. Welcome!

Pam Naragon, accountant in Peace Meal, accepted a position in the Business Office. Best wishes!

Dr. Linda Simpson has been selected as the first recipient of the School of Adult and Continuing Education Outstanding Achievement in Technology Award. Congratulations!

#### School of Technology

Dr. Tom Boldrey received the Paul Overton Award for 2001 from the School of Adult and Continuing Education. Congratulations!

Dr, Lillian Greathouse has been named Volunteer of the Quarter by the Citizens National Bank. Congratulations!

Sonna Lawrence accepted the Office System Specialist II position that Marge held until her retirement. Congratulations on your promotion!

Dr. Peter Ping Liu has been awarded the designation of Oracle Certified Database Administrator. Congratulations!

Dr. Roger Luft was re-elected chair of the Joint Committee on Economic Education and chaired their annual meeting in Atlanta. Congratulations!

Marge Lugar retired April 1 after 38 years of serving the School of Technology. Best wishes!

#### Items of Interest

Congratulations to the following for their election to university committees effective Fall 2001:

- Dr. Larry Helsel, Council on Academic Affairs
- Dr. James Jordan-Wagner, University Personnel Committee
- Dr. Steve Laribee, Enrollment Management Advisory Committee
- Dr. Ed Marlow, Academic Program Elimination Review Committee
- Dr. Matthew Monippallil, Faculty Senate
- Dr. Cheryl Noll, Council of Graduate Studies
- Dr. Jeanne Snyder, Academic Program Elimination Review Committee
- Dr. Ron Sutliff, Sanctions and Termination Hearing Committee
- Dr. Wafeek Wahby, Council on University Planning and Budget

## Do you know.....

...that gifts to the *Theodore W. Ivarie Leadership and Innovation Fund* are still being accepted. The committee is pleased to announce that \$70,000 has been pledged and hopes are to reach the goal of \$100,000 by the end of summer. Donors of \$1,000 – 4,999 will be recognized on a plaque outside the Dean's Office, and those of \$5,000 or more will go on a sundial in the courtyard. Employees of the university may give through payroll deduction. If you would like more information about the fund or how you can make a gift, or know someone else who is interested in doing so, please contact Jackie Joines at 7969 or <a href="mailto:csjsc@eiu.edu">csjsc@eiu.edu</a>.

...that Jessica Litton, assistant to Jackie Joines in the Development Office, is graduating May 5 but will remain on staff until August when she will relocate to the Seattle area.

...that the Business and Technology Institute will begin holding summer workshops on May 15. Workshops will cover a variety of topics including Dreamweaver I & II, Fireworks, Flash, Excel I & II, Access I & II, Word I, Outlook, and Windows NT server. There will also be a special session of "Who Moved My Cheese?" based on the change-management principles of best selling author Spencer Johnson. To register, or for more information, call the Business and Technology Institute at 2913.

## Mark your calendar.....

May 5, 2001 – Commencement May 9, 2001 – Transfer Day May 28, 2001 – Memorial Day Observance

Please submit items of interest for the LCBAS Newsletter to Pat Hill at cspah1@eiu.edu.